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SUBJECT: PORTLAND GENERAL ELECTRIC: (Docket No. ADV 1194). Updates to 
Portland General Electric’s Schedule 7 Residential Service Time of Use 
Rate Effective May 1, 2021.  Compliance Filing of Advice No. 20-34 

. 
In a letter sent to Portland General Electric (PGE) on January 26, 2021 (the letter), Chief 
Administrative Law Judge, Nolan Moser, stated that the Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
(Commission) adopted Staff’s recommendation in the matter docketed as ADV 1194. The Staff 
recommendation adopted included a condition that PGE keep its current Schedule 7 TOU rate 
open until such time that the Commission approves a new, residential EV charging focused TOU 
rate, and decides that closing the current rate is in the public interest.  In response to the letter, 
PGE submitted its Compliance Filing Advice No. 20-34 on March 30, 2021.  
PGE’s compliance filing removes the qualifier“(No new service)*” from the description of the 
Legacy Time-Of-Use Portfolio Option, as well as, the footnote stating “The Legacy Time-of-Use 
Portfolio Option is closed to new service as of May 1, 2021.” 
The proposed change does not affect any customers directly nor results in an overall annual rate 
increase.  

Staff found the tariffs to be correct, and finds that the tariffs result in fair, just, and reasonable 
rates. 

Based on the review of PGE application, Staff concludes that the proposed revisions are 
consistent with the letter sent to PGE on January 26, 2021 and the tariff sheets should be allowed 
to go into effect on May 1, 2021. 


